COURTHOUSE COMMUNITY UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

CHURCH COUNCIL MEETING

JANUARY 24, 2017

I. ATTENDEES: Mike Amos, Greg Anderson, Michelle Brown, Laura Dietrich, Jeremy Edsall, Steve Kecskes, Juliet Leach, Caryl McBride, Suzanne McIvor, Nick Moore, Don Nash, Jackie Stone, Joyce Thompson, Korina Ulanday, Ted Warnock, Bev Willis, Marsha Witcher and Pastor Beth Anderson

II. BAPTISM REMEMBRANCE: Pastor Beth mentioned that January 8th was supposed to have been the Sunday service to remember our baptism. However, due to the snow storm, we were not able to do that. At this meeting, Pastor Beth led the Council in celebrating our baptism.

III. DEVOTIONAL: Greg shared 2nd Corinthians 3: 5-6 as devotion. He emphasized how important it is to be dependent on each other with our ministries – if any ministry is having a difficult time we should support them.  He also reiterated that we are the extension of the Church and whatever it is that we do – we should turn to Christ first; ask for the guidance of God-Holy Spirit.

IV. INTRODUCTION OF CHURCH COUNCIL MEMBERS: Members of the Council introduced themselves and stated the ministry they are leading.

V. APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM OCTOBER 25, 2016: Steve moved to approve the minutes as presented; Ted seconded. Motion approved unanimously.

VI. TREASURER'S REPORT: Laura presented the report for month ending December 31, 2016 which is what will be submitted to the bank for the year's financials. The report shows a loss of $662.42 for the month but this is because we have a third payroll which only happens twice every year. After payment of the mortgage principal we have a cash net income of $4, 298.42. Our DSC is at 1.005. 

The report likewise shows the Christmas Giving income at $24,500.00. This money was used to pay the District apportionment for the year and the rest went to the Conference apportionment.

She observed that giving is higher and this is because there are more people coming. She is hoping that this trend continues.

The current budget will be sent to the Council members so that everyone will have a copy especially those who just now got onboard.

VII. STAFF REPORT:

1) YOUTH DIRECTOR:  Juliet reported that the youth were able to participate and do something different in the Christmas Eve service and they appreciate the opportunity. There are 19 kids who are officially registered for Confirmation and a few more who have showed interest. They will be participating in the District Confirmation Retreat which they were not able to do previously. 

She mentioned that our kids are learning that everyone is welcome in youth group whatever their situation or circumstances are. There is a small number of kids in the spectrum with various autistic classifications. They have found one another and have verbalized that they feel welcome in youth group.

She added that there were 35 youth and adults that helped out during the Winter Shelter.  Adult volunteers have already come forward to help with the Re-creation Story, their mission trip.

2) BUSINESS MANAGER:  Jackie was excited to share that after the e-mail went out that our church office needed some volunteers, three people came forward right away. It is their goal to have 9-5 coverage on the phone and some clerical help during the week.

3) PRE-SCHOOL COORDINATOR:  Michelle reported that the pre-school stays full. Right now they are starting the internal registration and they are offering discount on registration fee for church members and second sibling. 40-50 families were served during their outreach where food pantry families were invited to select free items donated by pre-school kids. As a January outreach, the kids are making dog treats to be given to the SPCA. 

She briefly explained the principles of Reggio Emilia Approach which our pre-school is incorporating in their curriculum.

VIII. MINISTRY REPORTS:  Ministry chairpersons will be utilizing the following format in presenting their report during the meeting: 1) Report on what you have learned 2) What you hope to do 3) What you celebrate as a ministry team. Consent agenda reports will no longer be submitted.

1) UPWARD SPORTS MINISTRY: Steve shared that they learned the value of volunteerism. He hopes that this spirit of volunteerism will continue as there are 250 participants that needed to be taken care of. They are celebrating that the first two weeks ran smoothly and that so far the feedbacks are all positive even from first timers. They like the idea that the kids learn about the Bible and play basketball at the same time. The leadership team are working well together.

2) ADULT MINISTRY TEAM: Joyce stated that they are celebrating the number of classes being offered. 

3) COMMUNICATIONS COMMITTEE: Jeremy stated that he hopes to utilize apps such as NextDoor to put Courthouse UMC's name in social media. 

4) STEWARDSHIP COMMITTEE: Nick said that their meeting is not until February 20 and he invited anyone who is interested to come. He is hoping to work on improving communication with the membership. He believes that 90% of members do not know how much it cost to run the church. It is their goal to let the membership know how much it does cost to keep the church' doors open and the operations running.

5) FINANCE COMMITTE: Bev related that the Finance Committee is waiting on the specifics on the scope of work that Kim, the auditor, would do. She agreed to accept what we have on hand from donation earmarked for audit ($1,900) as an initial retainer. 

Steve cautioned that until we see the scope of work in writing, we should look at this more closely.

Finance Committee is celebrating the amount of Christmas offering which was double the goal amount and the apparent increase in attendance which leads to more people giving. They are hoping that this will continue.

6) WELCOMING COMMITTEE:  Suzanne shared that it is a celebration that we have this Committee because for a while we are not doing anything to welcome visitors. She noted that they are hoping to focus on First Impression and Follow Up. She emphasized the importance that visitors are greeted so that right away, they will feel welcome. The second thing is to follow up – we need to plug people to something so that they will feel connected.

7) LAY LEADERSHIP:  Mike explained that are three people sharing the duties and meetings of the lay leadership. He is the lay leader who will be attending the Church Council and Finance meetings and two others will be attending the SPRC and Nominating and Leadership Committees. 

Pastor Beth added that attending meetings for all these committees is overwhelming for one person that's why these duties were divided among three lay leaders.

Mike is looking forward to attending the meetings and the leadership training so that he can help in different areas.

Our church is able to participate in “The Shift” for free because Pastor Beth informed the District that although we are eager to participate, we cannot afford to pay the fee. The District believes in what we are doing here at Courthouse that they have waived the fee.

8) UMCOR REPORT: Ted reported that UMCOR approved shipments of 45,000 health kits, 21,000 school kits priced at $771,000 for basic education life skills targeting youths 14-24 to be shipped in Lebanon. Another shipment was approved for Ukraine refugees – 18,000 health kits, 280 bedding kits, 5,000 school kits and cleaning buckets. This shipment is for displaced children and orphans as a result of the conflict which amounts to about $300,000. He also related that he is now tasked with evaluating UMCOR Depots nationwide. He is celebrating the continued good graces of people around the US both Methodists and non-Methodists who are contributing to this cause. He has learned that a lot more people/organizations are giving in many different ways. He is looking forward to finishing his evaluation of UMCOR Depots, the last one being in Utah.

9) CONGREGATIONAL CARE: Caryl shared that they are celebrating that the Meals Team is up and running this year. They have served approximately 26 meals since April. Card ministry increased substantially this year over last year. Close to 290 cards were sent. They have learned that they need more people to volunteer to cook a meal. The Freezer Ministry has started back up again which right now is being kept at Leslie McIlrath's freezer. They are asking the Trustees for a place where they can put the freezer. They are looking forward to starting the Faith Community Nursing which has been planned but needed funding. Starting this Sunday, Stephen ministers will offer training to people who are willing to visit the sick or anybody who needs a visit and possibly bring them communion. 
10)  CHILDREN'S MINISTRY: Greg read the report from Gina who was not able to attend this meeting. The Children's Ministry is still looking for volunteers who can be Sunday School Teachers or substitutes. Wednesday Night Small Group/Bible Study is successful and looking to collaborate with other small groups. Souper Bowl is now ongoing and will collect canned soup/canned goods until February 12th. Upward is ongoing and currently has 255 participants. Planning for VBS is already starting; more details forthcoming. She is also planning an Easter event.

IX. NEW BUSINESS:

1) SPRC EMPLOYEE HANDBOOK REPORT:  SPRC is celebrating that we have an excellent staff here at Courthouse. They are continuously learning that communication is essential. They are looking forward to continuing to interact in a positive manner with the staff so that they would feel wanted and needed.

Marsha noted that the new Employee handbook is going to be clearer and more detailed. They are hoping to have this distributed to the employees by April.

Pastor Beth said that SPRC is hoping to get the handbook approved by February 7th and presented to the Council by the February 28th meeting for feedback and suggestions.

2) COUNCIL ORGANIZATIONAL OVERVIEW AND TRAINING – Pastor Beth remarked that it is important to learn together. She recommends studying the book “Becoming a Blessed Church” by Graham Standish. She will be teaching the first chapter and other council members who are interested in leading the study will take one chapter each meeting. 

Pastor Beth is talking with Jason Stanley from the District in making the District's Leadership Training more tailored to the church' needs. She wanted the Committees/Ministries to inform her of what training do they need so she can find that specific training/workshop for them.
3) TRUSTEES REPORT/PRIORITIES: Don reported that the Trustees are working on finishing some minor things with the Pre-School. The pre-school playground is tentatively approved –they wanted to have the area staked out so that they can clearly see the boundaries. They will be forming a committee within the Trustees that will create a five-year plan so that we can have an outline of what we need to accomplish/goals. They are looking at having LED lights within the church building and the parking lot. He mentioned that in June, the Bishop is scheduled to come to our church. In preparation for this visit, we will have church work day each month. They have learned that they need to reinforce what they already know i.e. construction of the pre-school, if there are committees set up and followed the procedures in the Book of Discipline, we would have less problems. They are looking forward to staying within the procedures outlined in the Book of Discipline when there's another construction project. He emphasized that if anybody has a project that involves the building, please contact the Trustees.

Steve asked if the Trustees have looked into the door locks; some door locks do not work. Don said that they have been trying to re-key the whole building for the past three years but because of the cost, it cannot be done as of yet. He asked that if anyone notices a door lock that doesn't work, please report it to him so it can be repaired.

The unfinished painting will be done next month. 
The HVAC units in the Narthex and Sanctuary will be replaced at the cost of $25,000.00 which is coming out of the parsonage fund. By next week, there will be heating and air-conditioning for these areas.

4) CHRISTMAS APPORTIONMENT/DONATIONS REPORT:  Pastor Beth related that our goal was $12,000 but we received $24,000 for Christmas offering. With this money, we have paid all of the District apportionment and the rest went into the Conference apportionments. We should all be thankful for the work that God has done in us and the people's response was outstanding.
5) WINTER SHELTER PROGRAM: Carol conveyed that we housed 63-85 people every night. There were a different group of people this time around – there are more young people, couples and there were a lot of first timers who had never been in shelters before. They were petrified because they didn't know what to do; they didn't know if they are safe. Once they were settled, they were comfortable and felt that they are loved. There were tons of food and clothing that were donated. They have enjoyed every meal that they had. Many volunteers from the community came. There were very positive feedbacks from the people we served. They are thankful for the showers, which a lot of shelter churches do not have, and for the bigger space where they can spread out. Bibles and Welcome Cards made by the kids were placed on the tables and our guests were taking them. Pastor Beth held a service and communion was served. All our guests felt warm and welcomed. The people on this committee are looking forward to doing this again next year.
6) CALENDAR INFORMATION FOR 2017: Pastor Beth stated that the Council will meet every 4th Tuesday of the month with the exception of June where both the Finance and Council meetings will be scheduled on the same day. No meeting is scheduled for July and December. Finance Committee will have a scheduled meeting in December. 
Ted Sotto from Virginia Conference Foundation is coming on Tuesday, January 31st. Virginia Conference Foundation helps churches to responsibly invest money and also offers competitive loans. Everyone on Council as well as the Finance and Trustees are invited to attend to explore the opportunities for investing the money from the sale of the parsonage which is now just sitting in a checking account and not earning interest. We want to learn about opportunities where we can be fiscally responsible and good stewards of God's abundance.
Pastor Beth requests that Ministry/Committee Chairs submit their meeting dates if they already have them to Jackie so it can be put in the calendar for reminders to be sent out. She also reminds everyone to register their attendance either by phone app or the tear off panel of the bulletin.
On June 3rd, the Bishop, clergy and laity are all coming to our church. There are a lot of activities happening on this day and we are going to need a lot of volunteers. This is a great opportunity for us to show that Courthouse is on fire for Christ. On the evening of the same day, the Confirmation Banquet will also be happening.
XI.      CLOSING PRAYER: Council sang the Doxology for closing prayer.
